WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

15 July 2019
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(P)
P Hemmings
(P)
J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
(P)
R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(P)

C Watkins                   (A)                                                    N Labuschagne             (A) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Collins, Newport, Amos, Jenkins, Goodman and A Giles. 
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Watkins and Labuschagne.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllr. Brain re grant application for WSA.     
13.07/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17 June 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and the items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
Cllrs. Brain and Climmer have met a second contractor regarding the work to be done to the pond. One quote has been received and we are waiting for the others. 

Arrangements have been made for a tree survey to be done at the Duck Pond and we are waiting for this to be carried out. The 1st Stoke Gifford Scouts held a successful fishing day at the pond last weekend.  
The damaged gate at the Recreation Ground has been fixed. The contractor is also going to fix a metal stay to secure the gate when it is open.

South Gloucestershire Council has advised that a pedestrian gate has been put in front of the stone stile behind Tesco Express. The previous repair to the stile has been vandalised and a barrier was needed to allow the owner to put cattle in the field.

Following comparisons with other providers it’s proposed our photocopying charge is increased to 8p per copy from 5p, and colour to 12p. 

An issue has been raised as to whether Parish Council staff should wear a high vis jacket if they are out and about on Council business. It was agreed that in certain circumstances a jacket should be worn when out in the parish, especially by our Handyman who can keep one in the Parish Council van. Clerk will look into ordering some to include Winterbourne Parish Council lettering. 

There is an open South Gloucestershire Council consultation regarding the pedestrian routes to the new school at Frenchay. Details have been circulated to members. Frenchay residents in particular have been encouraged to respond and the consultation is open to everyone until 28 July.
14.07/19 – Grant Applications
The following grant was recommended; 

Winterbourne Sports Association - £2787.08. 
15.07/19 – Community Infrastructure Levy – Suggestions for projects
It was discussed that there is a possibility of some of this being used for repairs to the pond. Also the Allotment Committee has enquired about having a compostable toilet on site. The internal auditor raised a concern that the Parish Council are holding a large amount of reserves which aren’t allocated. However, the Council has been keeping a strong reserve buffer as there is uncertainty over how much expenditure will be needed once we take over the land at Frenchay. This will be looked at again in the Budget meeting later in the year. It is felt to be prudent that we have adequate reserves for the many projects that are potentially in the pipeline.
16.07/19 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
This year’s Flower Show at Frenchay was a big success and Cllr. Kembery thanked everyone who supported the event.

The level of the Tuckett Pond is quite low and is being monitored.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
There is a WSA meeting shortly where one of the things to be discussed will be replacement shutters as the current ones are in a poor state of repair.

Some vandalism has occurred at the back of the Tennis Pavilion and a couple of roof tiles and some of the guttering was broken. Our handyman is looking into repairing this.  

Notice has been given to 2 Allotment holders whose plots have not been cultivated for some considerable time. We do have 2 people on the waiting list. 

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
The footpath from Stone Lane to Down Road has still not been strimmed. Clerk has reminded South Gloucestershire Council.    
Hambrook/Whiteshill
The completion of the bunding was discussed in the last Hambrook Sports Club meeting and a meeting needs to be arranged with Frome Valley to determine exactly what needs to be done.

The verges of Moorend Road have still not been strimmed. Clerk to remind South Gloucestershire Council again. There is also a stone wall on Moorend Road which is in a bad state of repair and is a possible risk to pedestrians and the pavement which is to be reported to South Gloucestershire Council.  
Greenfield Centre
The annual Risk Assessment of the Greenfield Centre has been carried out. There were a few minor decorating issues and some new door mats required.  Sally and Sarah were thanked for carrying out the cleaning while the cleaner was away. 
We are still awaiting the quote for the updating of the heating system in the Greenfield Club.   

17.07/19 - A.O.B
It was advised that there had been some break ins of outbuildings in Winterbourne over the last few weeks so everyone should be vigilant.

Cllr. Brain expressed his concern that there is a general lack of response from South Gloucestershire Council at the moment when enquiries are made to them or action is needed.

Cllr. Kembery has spoken to PC Ball regarding the increase in fly tipping in Frenchay and also unlicensed motorcycles on the Common. A wildlife camera was suggested and the Parish Council already has one which could be used.

Cllr. Goodman advised he will send any relevant information he receives regarding break ins/security to the Clerk to distribute to Councillors.

Cllr. Hemmings raised a couple of issues from the Internal Audit. These were:
· To prepare the budget in more detail, for example itemising Asset management.

· To get another Councillor access to the bank account.

· To produce a more detailed Health and Safety document

· The Reserve account has more in it than the compensation limit. Nationwide Building Society currently has several schemes on offer which are to be investigated.

The quote for this year’s insurance renewal has been received and Cllr. Hemmings recommended that we accept this. The insurance company are aware of our situation regarding the land at Frenchay and we need to confirm to them when this has been taken over so cover can be put in place immediately.
Meeting concluded 8.27pm 
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